	FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION

	District I Agricultural Education Program Advisor - Aaron Leary

	SUMMARY OF October, 2009 ACTIVITIES 

	

	I. On Site Technical Assistance  --  7 Schools   5 Principals  2 Superintendents

	

	Eastland (P,S)                                      Riverdale (P,S)

La Moille                                               Scales Mound

Kewanee (P)                                        United (P)

Peoria Richwoods (P, GC)

	

	II. On Site Technical Assistance -- Ag. Literacy Coordinator -- 

	

	III. Workshops/In-Services/Presentations Conducted -- 

	

	·  Beginning FFA Advisors Workshop – Northfield Inn & Suites – Springfield, IL

	

	IV. Meetings/Conventions/Conferences Attended -- 

	

	· FCAE Staff Meeting – Illinois FFA Center – Springfield, IL
· Website Revision Gotomeeting – Office, Joy, IL

· Illinois Principal’s Conference – Peoria Civic Center – Peoria, IL

· ISBE Budget Hearing – Two Rivers Professional Development Center – Kickapoo, IL

· District 1 Ag Literacy Coordinator Meeting – Sweet Peas Restaurant – Geneseo, IL

	

	V.  Other Activities -- 

	

	· Completed state monthly reports

· Developed and posted List-serve emails
· Returned emails, phone calls and other office correspondence

· Organized office and office materials 
· Completed other various office duties

· Prepared for Website Revision meetings

· Entered revised curriculum lesson plans and PowerPoints onto website

· Began revising and reloading new curriculum onto website

· Made and oversaw corrections to website

	

	VI.  Miles Traveled  -- 1440

	

	VII. Comments/Observations --

	

	Another fast month in the world of FCAE. It has been rewarding to work with two new schools about adding Agriculture/FFA. Unfortunately both depend on money. It looks like Rock Island may be held up by money too. It’s so unfortunate that our students’ education can’t be improved and made the best it can be because the schools can’t afford to do what is in their best interest. Then, if they do have the money, all they can focus on is test scores and NCLB. The website revision is still moving slowly. I am excited about the revisions we are going to make to the database and student roster. The last of Phase 1 should be wrapped up soon.




